Franklin Township Advisory Recreation and Parks Board
May 7, 2024

The Franklin Township Advisory Recreation and Parks Board met on the above date at the
Franklin Township Administrative Building. Board members present were Fred Kemmerer Jr,
Robert Correll, and Brenda Cressley, Secretary. Chairman Kemmerer called the meeting to
order at 6:30 p.m. and led the meeting in saying the Pledge of Allegiance.

Robert Correll made a motion to approve the minutes from the April 2, 2024. Franklin
Township Advisory Recreation and Parks Board Meeting. Fred Kemmerer Jr. seconded the
motion. Motion carried unanimously.

Secretary Reports

Brenda Cressley stated she did not hear anything new regarding the fishing contests that were
recently held at the Phifer’s Ice Dam Park. She said two more fishing contests will be held on
May 11, and May 18. Board member Robert Correll said the Lions’ Club fishing contest had
about 33 kids which was down in attendance from last year’s event. He said the fish were
stocked on Friday evening instead of Saturday morning to give the fish more time to get
acclimated so the fish would bite. The Lions’ stocked two lots of 18-20 inch fish.

Public Comments/Questions- None

Discussion was held regarding the possibility of holding a Car Show/Cruise Night one time per
month on a Thursday night beginning at 6:00 P.M. Fred Kemmerer would like to ask Little
League if a Thursday night event would interfere with a baseball game.

Both Brenda and Fred have been approached about restoring the Phifer’s Ice Dam entrance sign.
Fred suggested we get estimates and then decide from the estimates if it is something we can
afford to have completed.

Fred suggested having a Community Yard Sale and a Car Show and also having a National Night
Out held at the Park.

Brenda Cressley made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 6:50 p.m. Robert Correll seconded
the motion. Motion carried unanimously.

Respectfully Submitted,

Brenda Cressley




